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MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

Project: Locatelli Subdivision APN(S): 029-391-01, 029-391-02, 

Application #: 221077 029-391-03, & 029-061-19 

Project Description: Proposal to demolish two existing residential dwellings and related 
outbuildings and to construct 24 semi-detached townhomes and one detached townhome for a total 

of 25 residential units. This project requires approval of a Subdivision, Planned Unit Development, 
Residential Development Permit with Density Bonus, Park Site Review, Roadway/Roadside 
Exception, and Preliminary Grading Review. 

Project Location: The project is located on the southeast side of Mattison Lane within the 
community of Live Oak in unincorporated Santa Cruz County. Santa Cruz County is bounded on 

the north by San Mateo County, on the south by Monterey and San Benito counties, on the east 
by Santa Clara County, and on the south and west by the Monterey Bay and the Pacific Ocean. 

Owner: Claudio Locatelli 

Applicant: Swift Consulting Service 

Staff Planner: Jonathan DiSalvo 

Email: Jonathan.DiSalvo@santacruzcountyca.gov 

California Environmental Quality Act Mitigated Negative Declaration Findings: 

Find, that this Mitigated Negative Declaration reflects the decision-making body’s independent 
judgment and analysis, and; that the decision-making body has reviewed and considered the 

information contained in this Mitigated Negative Declaration and the comments received during 
the public review period; and, that revisions in the project plans or proposals made by or agreed 

to by the project applicant would avoid the effects or mitigate the effects to a point where clearly 
no significant effects would occur; and, on the basis of the whole record before the decision- 

making body (including this Mitigated Negative Declaration) that there is no substantial evidence 

that the project as revised will have a significant effect on the environment. The expected 
environmental impacts of the project are documented in the attached Initial Study on file with the 
County of Santa Cruz Planning Department located at 701 Ocean Street, 4™ Floor, Santa Cruz, 

California. A digital copy of the document can be reviewed at the following web address: 
http://www.sccoplanning.com/PlanningHome/Environmental/CEQAInitialStudiesEIRs/CEQAD ocumentsOpenforPublic 

Review.aspx 
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